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Trauma Performance Improvement Committee Meeting 
April 20, 2017 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM 
 

Members Present: Members Absent: OEMS Staff: Others: 
Forrest Calland Anne Mills Dwight E. Crews  
Mike Aboutanos Gary Critzer   
Valeria Mitchell Marilyn McLeod   
Lou Ann Miller Emory Altizer   
 John Hyslop   
 T. J. Novosel   
 Shawn Safford   
 Greg Stanford   
    
    
    

 
 Discussion Recommendations, 

Action/Follow-up; 
Responsible Person 

 
2016 TPIC Annual 
Report 

 
The 2016 TPIC Annual Report is complete.  Forrest reported that the missing data was around 30 percent to 20 percent 
in 2016.  Dwight reported that GCS was being documented more with trauma patients.  With 2015, 70 percent had GCS 
documented.  With 2016, 84 percent had GCS documented.  Mike asked if that was the result of something that we did.  
Forrest reported that he started talking about the importance of GCS with MDC two years ago.  Dwight reported that he 
thought that the reports have helped to being awareness to the issue.  Forrest asked about any differences with data from 
the Version 2 and Version 3 systems.  Dwight reported that the two different systems didn’t affect the numbers. 
 
Mike mentioned presenting the data to the advisory board.  Forrest mentioned that now we can plot the trends with the 
data such as the proportions of patients who went to trauma centers.  Dwight reported that he could start reporting trends 
with the reports.  Forrest also mentioned to report by region.  Mike asked about the Central Shenandoah Region and how 
much that affects the numbers. 
 
Committee reviewed the report and provided comments.  Forrest mentioned to committee that everyone review and 
report any comments in 42 hours to review.  Then, report will send to Marilyn with MDC by next Thursday 4/27.  
Forrest reported that previously Marilyn wasn’t aware that we wanted to circulate the report to the MDC members.  
Mike mentioned that MDC should review the report and provide feedback and solutions. 
 
Forrest commented that the step 1 criteria on page 5 should have a red box to highlight in the report.  Forrest mentioned 
that the language should be updated to show that patients should be taken to the highest level trauma center to match the 
national document.  Forrest also mentioned about getting Map 4 updated.  Dwight mentioned that he had trouble with the 
CDC website.  He would check and update if possible.  Forrest mentioned that we can update to 2013 and 2014 and 
make sure that poisonings are not included. 
 

 
Dwight (Update report 
based on committee 
comments.) 
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 Discussion Recommendations, 
Action/Follow-up; 

Responsible Person 
 
Dwight will make changes and then send out to TPIC.  Valeria asked about when we can send out to people.  Dwight 
mentioned that the report is in draft form and will be final after MDC review.  Dwight will send out to everyone once it 
is final. 
 

 
Quarterly Report 
 

 
Dwight mentioned the idea of a dashboard format for the quarterly reports.  Forrest mentioned that the quarterly report 
should look 80 percent like the current report.  Mike asked about the time involved in creating the annual report.  Mike 
mentioned that the annual report will change because of the new quarterly format.  Numbers will be presented by quarter 
and can be reviewed in the final report.  Dwight will keep the report in the same format initially. 
 

 

 
Data Quality Report 
 
 

 
Dwight reported that at the March meeting, report writer was not available.  Dwight reported that the share feature is not 
currently available in Report Writer.  We are working with vendor to correct the issue.  Once the issue is corrected, then 
the report will do out. 
  

 

 
Risk Adjusted Mortality 
Reports By Region 
 

 
Forrest asked about how close we are to linking registries between pre-hospital and trauma registries.  Dwight reported 
that we have made a lot of progress.  We are working towards getting our data into the VDH data warehouse.  We have 
two new contractors that will be working with us to help get us towards the goal.  Forrest mentioned that if we can get 
linkage accomplished, then we can get expertise to look at the data as a predictor of mortality.  Forrest wanted to know 
by the next meeting, What is the timeline of the linkage of the database?  Dwight reported that he can check with Cam to 
get an update. 
 

 

 
Other Business 

 
Mike mentioned that we have done great work with pre-hospital, but need to do the same thing with hospitals.  Forrest 
mentioned that we could look at the TQIP results with Level 1 trauma centers and then have a goal of looking at risk 
adjusted mortality reports by hospitals at least with the trauma centers by Jan 2019. 
 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT   n/a  
UNFINISHED 
BUSINESS 

  

NEW BUSINESS     
Adjournment 1:00 PM  
 


